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The 2024-2025 School Year has begun!

Students will login to the Imagine Edgenuity website daily 

to complete their courses. 

Students use their same school username and password 

that they use on their Chromebooks.

Login Information

Edgenuity reports course grades three different ways. 
● Overall Grade  - This is the average grade only for the work the student has completed. It is not 

the student’s grade for the class, but is a good way to see if they understand the material. 

● Actual Grade  - This is the Overall Grade adjusted for progress in the course. This score factors in 

all assignments up to where the student’s progress should be in order to finish at the semester. 

If the student is current in their progress, the Overall Grade and Actual Grade will be the same. 

● Relative Grade  - This is the grade the student would receive if the course ended today.  Over the 

course of the semester, you should see this grade rise as the student progresses. 

Edgenuity Course Grades
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Plagiarism is submitting work that is not your own and 
claiming it as your own.  A first offense will be followed by 
a pause in the course for the student to  take advantage of 
an opportunity to learn about citing sources.  Once this 
learning has happened their paused course will be 
reopened. If there is a second incident of plagiarism in the 
same course, the course will be closed and the student may 
take the course on campus. 

https://auth.edgenuity.com/Login/Login/Student

There is a pacing guide for each course, to help students manage their time and pace 

their work to finish by the semester. It tells the student what work is due each school day 

to stay on schedule. By following the pacing guide, students will be able to finish their 

courses by the end of the semester.

Pacing Guide

https://auth.edgenuity.com/Login/Login/Student


Artificial Intelligence 
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As technology increases, artificial intelligence (AI) is 
becoming accessible for all. While AI is exciting and a great 
tool, it is not to replace the student’s own work. There are 
AI checkers in place to determine if the student submitted 
work generated by AI. Upon suspicion of an AI-generated 
response, the student and parent will be notified.  If there 
are additional incidents assignments may be reset. If 
multiple assignments have been submitted using AI, the 
student’s course could be disabled while the student learns 
about evaluating online information before their course is 
reopened. 

Contact Information 
Supervising Teachers

● Best first contact: Mr. Makemson - rmakemson@aguafria.org
● Mrs. Nuñez - snunez@aguafria.org
● Mr. Lotts - jlotts@aguafria.org 
● Mr. Poe - cpoe@aguafria.org 

ESS Coordinator

Office

● Mr. Harvey - jharvey@aguafria.org 

AFO School Counselor
● Mr. Leddy - pleddy@aguafria.org  

● Attendance/Registration: Mrs. Hueitt - thueitt@aguafria.org 623.932.7140
● AFO Office Manager: Ms. Herrera - mherrera@aguafria.org 623.932.7106
● NonTraditional Programs Director: Dr. Richman - brichman@aguafria.org 

623.932.7058 

Click here to access the  
AFO Website

Click here to access the  
Teacher of Record list
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